April 24, 1945.

Dr. F. C. Allen,
Department of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Friend Forrest:

I have been intending to write you a note for some time on your recent electrocardiogram but it always seems tomorrow would be a good time to get to it, you know me and writing letters. I did want you to know comparison of your tracing with the one we made four years ago shows definite increased cardiac tone. You may want to know what that means - well, I think that you are in better physical condition today than you were four years ago which also means that you have to give up the idea of resigning, or retiring I should say, in the near future.

It was awfully good to have that short visit with you when you were down and I hope that you will soon be able to come down and we will have one of those good old time sessions of reminiscing. I see Bobby and Jean quite often and they are both busy as firemen going to a four bell alarm.

I also want to take this opportunity to tell you how much that Alice and I have enjoyed the Rebound. It is just like sitting in on a bull fest with many of our old friends and many of those that we know well from their past careers.

Hoping that your family is all well and we will have the pleasure of seeing you soon, I remain

Sincerely, your friend

DCP:EG.
Don its the To on the Tom Day team
a sour him plan lock sat, and was I grown of a line too -